Dilworth School Site Council Meeting Minutes January 14, 2019

- I. Meeting called to order at 7:45am
- II. The November meeting minutes were approved as written.
- III. Principal's Report

This week, the third Reader's and Writer's Workshop units are launching school-wide. It's been great working with our Teacher's College trainers. They will be back in March for 3rd-5th and in April for K-2. Many classes are also giving another round of reading assessments this week and next. This will give us up to date information on reading levels for students. We now have a leveled reading library in the GLC, as well as classrooms. This trimester's science units are all focused on life science. In late January, a random sampling of 4th graders will participate in a national assessment called NAEP. Some will be assessed in math and some will be assessed reading. Our Student Council, Morning Enrichment students, and our 3rd graders all facilitated successful fundraisers in November/December. The Penny Drive raised nearly \$2,000! Our Second Harvest Food Drive and Family Giving Tree were great successes, as well. SoulShoppe Workshop #3 (The Clean Up) took place this past Friday. We finished up the art program with The Art Academy in December. Recess 101 continues to go well. In December, Coach D taught hockey and is now starting a new game called medic ball. DragonCare is underway with 2:30-6:30 after school programming five days a week. We will not have a TK or a pre-K at our site next year. John Muir has both and is so close to us, there was not enough demand. Open Enrollment will be sometime in February. We will be offering Kinder tours for registered families in January and tours for interested families in February.

- IV. Budget
 - We continue to be frugal. We are still waiting for updated allocation numbers.
- V. District Strategic Planning Update
 Information about the new plan/template was shared. It will be worked on and
 once it is updated, it will be shared to all for feedback and then will be signed and
 and sent to the district office for Board approval.
- VI. Steve Kaufman / After School Program
 Steve shared updates about the After School Program and SSC members shared feedback.